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MEMO

TO: Dr. Jesse Bacon, Superintendent
FROM: Danny Clemens, Director of Facilities
Date: April 16, 2024

RE: Nichols Park Memo DC

Bullitt County Fiscal Court has recently acquired the West Bullitt Recreational property behind
Nichols Elementary. They plan to turn the property into a park that can be used by the Nichols
school community. They are requesting the removal of fences, debris and buildings that are not
salvageable around the old baseball field. The baseball field is partially on BCPS property. Also
permission is required to use and upgrade the former baseball field parking lot. This newly paved
area will be available for use by park visitors and school activities. The Bullitt County Fiscal
Court will pay for all materials and labor. The Bullitt County Road Department will maintain the
park.

I recommend approval of this request.

Attachment:

e Nichols Park Request from Bullitt County Fiscal Court
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April 16, 2024

Bullitt County Board of Education
Board of Education Members
1040 Hwy 44 E

Shepherdsville, KY 40165

Dear Board Members,

We are so grateful for the blessing of the gift of nine acres behind Nichols Elementary School
from West Bullitt Sports. All of us with Bullitt County Fiscal Court are excited to share and pass
on the blessing with a beautiful park for the Nichols community.

Several of us have been working and planning with your very own Danny Clemens, BCPS
Director of Facilities. At this time, we would like to begin the process by removing fences,
debris and buildings that are not salvageable. Your permission is required to use and upgrade
the parking lot that will extend off Nichols School back parking lot. This newly paved area will

be available for use by park visitors and school activities. The Bullitt County Road Department
will maintain.

Bullitt County Public Works and Road Department will be helping with this project.
We look forward to working with you and adding a much needed addition to the Nichols Area.

Thank You,

ar
Kay Parrish

Bullitt County Deputy Judge

cc: Dr. Jesse Bacon
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